
 

 

Managing your shelter noticeboard 

The shelter noticeboard is the location for primary information for walkers.  The new 

style of noticeboard integrated with the “Code of the Campsite” sign (right) was 

gradually rolled out to every shelter from mid-2020. 

Only material bearing the BTF or DBCA/Parks and Wildlife Service logo should be found 

in the noticeboard.  There should be no private advertising material displayed in the 

noticeboard (or in the register box, toilet, etc.); promotion of private business is not 

permitted at facilities (such as Track campsites) managed by the DBCA.  Please remove 

and take away any such material as you would other inappropriate material often found 

in the register box. 

Campfire ban notices are provided and managed by the P&WS District offices; they are sometimes turned over and/or slipped 

behind other notices when not required to be displayed. 

There should always be a notice provided by the Foundation, including messages about supporting the Foundation and 

registering End-to-Ends.  The design changes periodically, but the content is consistent.  Please let us know if you need a new 

copy. 

Notices should be arranged neatly but do not need to be fixed to the backing corflute.  Velcro spots/sticky tape loops may 

be used but are not standard or expected.  Please DO NOT use drawing pins as they promote disintegration of the corflute. 

The new sign includes a request for walkers to fill in the green log book.  The previous versions placed in the noticeboard will 

therefore be phased out and can be removed only once the new sign is installed. 

Each edge of the noticeboard has two sections, with the inner section hinged.  To access the notices, each edge of the 

noticeboard can be folded back to release the Perspex.  

We made a tutorial video on accessing the notices – you can watch it here. 

If necessary, the sign and Perspex can be dusted to keep it clear and readable.  Please include any concerns about your 

campsite signage on your maintenance report, and email photos to maintenance@bibbulmuntrack.org.au. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PZwtQHmgOlg
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